Consultations on intellectual property issues
Norwegian Foreign Minister Jonas Gahr Støre’s report to the 25 July 2008 informal Trade Negotiations Committee meeting on his consultations on intellectual property issues:
Since I reported to you yesterday, I have pursued my contacts intensively, essentially through meetings with a considerable number of individual delegations, who I have invited and who have invited me to talk to them. My aim has been not only to understand better the concerns of members, but also to assess what areas of flexibility there might be. I think this process was useful and I would like to thank the delegations for their availability.
The close link that exists between these issues and the developments in the overall picture has been confirmed throughout my consultations. Movement on the big issues of the round, which the DG now alluded to, or lack of movement, certainly influences scope for progress on the important issues I am consulting on.
Clearly, the major differences that have been dividing delegations remain. On the register, there seems to be mainly a small number of important, albeit fairly technical, differences about the legal effects that registrations might have at the national level.

On GI extension and TRIPS/CBD, we have of course important differences about issues of mandate and process on the one hand, and issues of substance on the other. The differences on points of substance seem to be particularly acute in regard to GI extension, whereas on TRIPS/CBD I sense a wider recognition of the underlying concerns in this area.
So during the course of today, I intend to pursue my consultations. In particular, I plan to explore the scope for ideas that will or may provide a way forward, while also taking into account, of course, the overriding concerns of different members and following closely progress in the process that the DG has just presented to you.
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